Eureka Township Board Meeting January 11, 1982

Board met at the town hall. Chairman Smith and Kadlec present. First order of business was call Osterman's up to complete their Conditional Use Permit. Signed by both parties at 8:05.

Regular meeting then followed.

Minutes of the last meeting and treasurer report were approved as read.

Bills were presented. Kadlec made a motion to pay all the bills, approved.

Mr Lindelin came to inquire about the possibility of another house on his property. He does not have enough road frontage for two houses on his property.

Smith will check up on insurance as we are carrying insurance on the Castle Rock School. He will contact the agent Dewey Reinholt.

Since only two board members were present Candidates for Francis Zweber's position were not acted on and will be tabled till election when new members will be elected.

Kadlec made a motion to have a new ballot box be made as the old ones are too small. Seconded by Smith.

Kadlec made a motion to have Cheryl Schindeldecker update our records to be paid \$5.00 per hour.

Filing for township officers will open January 26- Close February 8.

The town board has been petitioned to rezone the town to one dwelling per \(^1\)/4 section. Smith has been checking and it would require every property owner to be notified by registered mail. Our lawyer suggested a change in section B of the zoning ordinance. Kadlec made a motion to place a legal ad in the paper to stating our intent to amend ordinance 20 Chapter 6.4 sub 6.41. Smith seconded.

Sid Miller came to the board in regard to having him as a building inspector shared with Lakeville. The City of Lakeville is willing to this arrangement. The board decided to wait until they have talked to our present inspector before deciding.

Smith made a motion to have Kadlec take care of snow fencing and gravel bill with Rother.

Meeting adjourn at 9:15